
Dear Supporter, 

Juma remains in a stable financial position.  Net operating income has been positive over 

the past five years, despite a slight decrease in Total Net Assets from $2,262,037 in 

2021 to $2,195,104 in 2022 (3%) as a result of spend-down of restricted funds booked 

in previous years. 2022 concluded with a positive change in net assets without donor 

restrictions of $1,061,261. 

If you have any questions please don’t hesitate to reach out to Abdiel Cerrud, Juma’s 

Chief Development Officer (abdielc@juma.org) or me (adrianea@juma.org). 

We sincerely appreciate your support in helping us connect young people to jobs, 

education, and career pathways. 

In Community, 

Adriane Armstrong 

Chief Executive Officer 
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